
BLACKTIILL COMMIINITY ASSOCIATION

ANNUAL REPORT - May 2OLg to May 2O2O

The last Annual General Meeting of the Community Association was held on 20 May 2019.

The meeting re-elected John Worters as chair, Amy Hedley as treasurer and Kathleen Slater

as secretary, together with an executive committee of a further six members. Up to the
start of COVOD-19 lockdown in March 2020, the committee had met on seven occasions

since the AGM. On 23 March, with the introduction of lockdown, the Centre was closed

altogether and all activities ceased until September.

Prior to lockdown, the Centre continued to be well used, the number of groups using the
building remaining largely consistent throughout the year. 18 different organisations, Iocal

groups and classes used the centre on a regular basis, holding up to a total of 2l sessions

each term time week. lngeus made considerable use of the Centre, delivering sessions

addressing the prevention of diabetes. ln addition, there has been a number of one-off
bookings for parties and meetings.

The Association held a Winter Fayre on Saturday 16 November. As usual, several of the
regular user groups and other volunteers organised and manned stalls and provided

refreshments. f433 was raised towards the running of the Centre, slightly less than last

year's fayre. Particular thanks should go to Shotley Bridge and Blackhill Ladies group, the
Bingo ladies and Blackhill Art Group for their contributions.

"Compliance" requirements continue to be attended to. These include the regular
maintenance of the boiler and its controls, emergency lighting, the roller shutter, automatic
doors and firefighting equipment as well as maintaining a water hygiene risk assessment

and an asbestos management plan. Extra cost was incurred for the five-year fixed wire
testing. The committee had lengthy discussion about the automatic entrance doors. These

have required some expensive repairs in recent years, as the control mechanism was

obsolete. Having initially decided to replace them with manual doors, we finally chose to
retain the automatic doors, replacing the operating mechanism.

Finance: There has been a substantial increase in the year-end balance for 2O!9, primarily
due to a significant increase in income from the letting of rooms. On the expenditure side,

an increase in the regular compliance costs, mainly as a result of the five-year fixed wiring
test, was more than offset by a decrease in other costs, including public utilities.

As always, we need to maintain our income, primarily from room lettings and hire charges,

to cover the cost of running and maintaining the building. The major costs are heating and
lighting the building, cleaner's wages and compliance requirements.

The Association will continue to regularly review hire charges and look at ways of increasing
the profile of the Centre, the existing activities and facilities and attracting new users.

John Worters - Choir, Blockhill Community Assaciation 2020.



BL.ACKHILT COMMUNITY ASSOCIATION

RECEIPTS & PAYMENTS Y.E DECEMBHR 2019

Receipts

Payments

Receipts less payments

Balance b/f

Balance c/f

L3,857.09

L0,497.76

3,359.93

14,130.80

eL7.490.73

Signed - Treasurer D.A.Hedley

Chairman J.H.Worters

lnspector


